
11th October 1969
My dear Goenka,
I came back to Centre from R.G.H. last month 

on 30-9-69 and am getting on well. You are doing 
a very great and un-precedented service to Buddha 
Sasana in India. You are under our cover always. As 
you represent me for this great work in India, it is 
my duty to see at all costs that you succeed in your 
endeavours to give True Buddha Dhamma to those 
who are in need of it. Your success means my success 
and I shall see to it that you get reinforcement of 
Nibbana Dhatu from us and all the great powers who 
guide us in this most noble work.

With sincerest and kindest regards,
Ba Khin
11/10/69


